Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 6 September 2016 at 6.30pm

Present

Pauline Stewart

Katie Read

Shirley Baxter


Vera Pearson 

Gordon Dixon


Stephen Finn

Christine Bullamore

Margaret Harrison

Dorothy Dawes

Nicholas Wood
 

Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Susan Lockett, Denis and Marion Teulon, Nick Maclean, Janine Telfer, Doreen Street, Morag White and Maureen Sadler.
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and had been amended to include Christine Bullamore who was present at the meeting and had given apologies for Margaret Boden.  
outstanding actions

Introducing a Facebook profile for the Practice – still ongoing

quality and framework requirements for general practice 2016/17
Pauline gave the group an update on the Quality and Framework Requirements for General Practice 2016/17.  This work is to support the transformation of General Practice across certain services.  The aim is to work on some essential standards and share information to improve patients care.

The specification areas are,

· Hypertension

· Atrial fibrillation

· Dementia

· COPD

· Access

Hypertension – Lead GP, Dr Dalton

The Practice has a prevalence of 17% and the estimated prevalence using a national hypertension model based on list size our prevalence should be 30% which means a gap of 1900 patients not diagnosed.

The Practice plans to,

- investigate if this is possibly a coding problem

- amend the chronic disease templates as currently they are not coding hypertension

- identify patients taking hypertension medication without an actual coded diagnosis

Atrial Fibrillation – Lead GP, Dr Dalton

Following national cardiovascular intelligence model the estimated list size for the Practice is 348 patients and currently the actual list size is 302.

The Practice plans to undertake data searching to increase the list size.

Dementia – Lead GP, Dr Brown

This area has been rolled over for two years following the Prime Minister’s challenge on dementia.  The Practice has previously worked in conjunction with Lancashire Care Memory Assessment Team (called Diagnosis Gap Project Work) to try and identify a true Practice dementia list as the Practice has a very low dementia prevalence.  The work that took place only identified one extra patient.  The Practice has continued to be proactive in this area and the list has increased from 51 to 62 (the estimated number of patients we should have is 107).  One problem that was noted was a lack of dementia nursing homes in our area.

This year the focus is on the carers of dementia patients and ensuring they have an annual health check and support.  The website will be updated to include all relevant links.

COPD – Lead GP, Dr Fogg – Practice Nurse, Debbie Shepherd

This area has been chosen as COPD patients are often frequent users of the Emergency Acute Services.  On our list we have 183 patients (18% lower than the estimated figure of 220), but on the flip side we have below the CCG and national average for emergency admissions.  

Long term the Practice is going to look at working differently.  The Health Care Assistant is going to undertake a spirometry for the patient followed by an appointment with the Practice Nurse.  Participation in a baseline audit of spirometry services and early diagnosis is critical.

Improving Access

This area is to ensure all Practices are open during the core hours 8.00am to 6.30pm by April 2017 which the Practice already does.  The area also involves reviewing patients who are frequent attenders at A+E to identify any gaps in service.
cancer local incentive scheme – Lead GP, Dr Dalton - Practice Nurse, Debbie Corney
The CCG Cancer Team (GP, Neil Smith and Angela Dunn) have been working with General Practices and they are both extremely passionate regarding work in this field.

The work has involved,

· Help with new referral pathways for a quicker diagnosis

· Introducing patient-centred cancer care reviews with Practice Nurse

· Undertaking significant event audits to try and identify any weak areas

· GP engagement with secondary care

· Auditing performance (the Practice is one of the best local practices in following referral guidelines).

CQC update
Following Dr Whyte’s retirement, Dr Kris Wlodarczyk is in the process of being appointed as the Practice’s registered manager.

Pauline informed the group that the Practice had been given a CQC inspection date of the 5 August 2016.  However, due to unforeseen circumstances, this had been cancelled by the CQC two days prior to the inspection and the Practice is currently waiting for a new date to be scheduled.
FLU VACCINATIONS
Pauline informed the group that the flu vaccination clinics would be starting the on the 19 September 2016 and that the invitation letters would be going out towards the end of that week.  In a bid to increase uptake of the flu vaccination the Practice was offering a Saturday morning clinic on the 24 September 2016 and had also placed an advertisement in Clitheroe Advertiser.

any other business

Pauline announced that Stephanie Zak, Practice Nurse had been awarded the title of Queen’s Nurse in recognition of individual commitment to improving standards and earning the respect and trust of both patients and colleagues.  Pauline felt that this award was well deserved and that Stephanie was a valued member of the team.

Pauline raised the issue of confidentiality in the reception area with the group.  Due to an increasing list size the reception/waiting room areas had become busier and the subject of maintaining confidentiality had been reviewed again.  It was felt that overall, without undertaking extensive renovations, the reception area could not be changed to any great extent.  It was noted that that the Practice currently displays signs advising patients that if they wish to discuss matters of a private nature to inform the receptionist and would use the PC to the left of reception if privacy was required.  The main issue identified was people collecting prescriptions congregating by patients speaking to the receptionist at the reception desk.  It was decided to look at number of possible solutions including markings on the floor and/or introducing a glass screen.

Stephen Finn mentioned a problem with appointments booked for the branch surgery at Sabden being able to book in on the touch screen at Whalley surgery.   Pauline agreed to investigate this further as she was not aware this was possible.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 10 January 2017, 6.30pm at Whalley Surgery.  
